
GETTING BY GIVING UP: 
  

       Lent is considered a time of preparation leading up to Easter.  It is meant to be a time of reflection, prayer, 
repentance, and self-denial, designed to remind us of the forty (40) days Jesus spent fasting and praying in the 
desert when he endured the temptation.  In this regard, many of us give up something for Lent in recognition of the 
ultimate gift Jesus gave for all of us.  Hopefully, in the spirit of true self-denial, we give up something meaningful to 
us - like a favorite food, not like giving up a reality TV show (although for some that might represent a supreme 
sacrifice).  BY EMBRACING THE SPIRIT OF FASTING, SELF-DENIAL, PRAYER, AND REPENTANCE, WE ARE ENHANCED 
SPIRITUALLY, AND THUS, ALTHOUGH WE GIVE UP….WE GAIN! 
   

NEW BANISTERS: 
  
       A special shout-out of thanks to Bruce Hamilton and David Blake, for helping me  install five (5) new “banisters” 
from the sanctuary to the office floor level.   David Blake lent me his power driver, and believe me… the right tools 
DO make a difference!  Bruce gave up an evening of his time to sand each of 
the banisters so I could stain and varnish them.  The banisters were a great 
suggestion from Jim Kerr, who has graciously indicated he is going to  
donate the costs for the banisters to the Church.   Actually, it is hard to 
believe that no one ever mentioned that improvement before.  If you have 
any suggested improvements, please tell me or Junior Warden, Lisa Baker. 
  
    Peace, 
     
   Neal Jay Hamilton 
   Senior Warden  
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WHO PUT THE “MAUNDY” In THURSDAY and WHAT's “GOOD” about FRIDAY? 
       Holy Week approaches and although this is the greatest week of the Christian year and Easter is the “Queen of feasts”, it is safe 

to say it does not get the secular glamour that Christmas does.  Perhaps that's a good thing.  However, our working schedules no 

longer provide a respite for these observances as they once did (I'm thinking particularly of Good Friday) and so I hope each 

member of Christ Church will make a special effort to attend Maundy Thursday or Good Friday or ideally, both.  The third day of 

this triduum (meaning “Three Days” in Latin) is the Easter Vigil which, when done properly, starts late Saturday night and goes on 

for several hours.  It is the first mass of Easter, the analogue to Christmas Midnight Mass, but rather than do it partially or poorly, we 

are going to focus on Thursday and Friday and restore or introduce some traditional elements.  I will be pleased to hear your reactions 

of whatever sort, as long as they are thoughtful and measured (as I'm sure they will be)! 
 

ABOUT MAUNDY THURSDAY    

      Did you ever wonder about the title?  It's actually an English-language title that is a bit of a nickname.  Other languages term it 

“Holy Thursday” as do the Roman Catholics.  “Maundy” Thursday commemorates the institution of the Eucharist at the Last Supper ; 

Hence, white reappears for this mass in token of our thanksgiving, even though it's Holy Week.  The whole traditional rite contains 

two special parts: 

1.  The “Maundy”, which is the foot washing.  After the Sermon, the priest washes the feet of 12 men in the congregation (this is at 

its most traditional, women are certainly represented in most Anglican observances of this and the number is not strictly 12).  The 

priest is assuming the role of Jesus washing the feet of the 12 disciples at the Last Supper, a “curve ball” that the disciples were 

certainly not expecting.  Curiously, the Gospel is not a recounting of the Last Supper ,but of Jesus' statement, “A new commandment 

I give you, that you love one another.”  “Commandment” is mandatum in Latin, and even if the average English person could not 

read let alone speak Latin, certain words would always stand out and stick in one's memory.  So the faithful expected to hear 

Mandatum in the Gospel of that evening's mass and they colloquially called it “Maundy”.  From this, the foot washing ceremony 

itself came to be called “THE MAUNDY”.  When Europe had more monarchs than today, they would traditionally wash the feet of 

12 poor beggars.  In England, the Queen doesn't “stoop” to this (pun intended), but she hands out gold coins instead!  I hope all this 

information is not just interesting but edifying, since it really adds yet another theme to the evening:  humble service.  And – all that 

said – we won't attempt it, at least not this year, but perhaps this will pique your curiosity. 

2. The Altar of Repose:  After the Last Supper, the Gospels record that Jesus went to the Garden of Gesthemene, where he was 

engaged in painful and intense prayer over what came next.  The disciples characteristically dozed off.  The Maundy Thursday 

liturgy re-enacts this by “transferring” the Blessed Sacrament (i.e. Jesus' Body) to a specially adorned side altar which represents 

the Garden of Gesthemene.   Parishioners are invited to watch one hour, meditating on the events of Holy Week, and adoring Our 

Lord present here in a special way.  Properly done, the Altar of Repose can be beautiful, since it is bedecked with spring flowers 

(not lilies yet!) and all the candles are lit.  After the priest has made the solemn transfer (accompanied by a famous hymn by 

Thomas Aquinas), he and the servers strip the altar bare to signify the upcoming crucifixion.   The wealth of meanings contained 

in the readings, the visual effects, and the music make this a favorite service.  This year, we shall restore (or try for the first time) 

the Procession to the Altar of Repose (the side altar).  Parishioners will be invited to come and pray from any time from 8 to 

Midnight, although many parishes keep the Watch all night.  I have always been humbled by parishioners who signed up for the 

3:00 a.m. Slot!  I hope this liturgy will commend itself to you. 

ABOUT GOOD FRIDAY  

       Again, the name is an English colloquial one.  The official name is the Friday of the Lord's Passion, or in other vernaculars, Holy 

Friday.  The “Good” in this Friday of dereliction is precisely the fact that Jesus stays faithful to the very end and God will draw new 

life out of death.  The traditional liturgy, when done fully, is quite complicated and is properly done at noon with unaccompanied 

music.  The Passion of St. John is sung, Solemn Collects in the old Roman form are recited, a cross is unveiled, and the faithful 

approach it to venerate it (i.e. by a kiss) while traditional and beautiful music is sung.  Finally, the Blessed Sacrament is brought from 

the Altar of Repose, people take communion and depart in silence.   

       While the full liturgy can certainly be found many places in the Episcopal Church, many parishes find that they cannot mount the 

whole effort, especially when the timing is transferred to the evening.  Good Friday is no longer informally observed by government 

employers as a holiday; Hence, at Christ Church we shall do portions of the liturgy (including communion) but, at the request of 

several parishioners, we shall substitute the Stations of the Cross for certain parts that are unfamiliar or feel very southern European.  

Stations of the Cross is a familiar Lenten observance in the Roman Catholic and Episcopal churches and it is easy to follow with a 

very singable hymn.  In this way, we can keep some of the traditional rite, while also interpolating the traditional devotion of Stations 

for some of the liturgy's most lengthy parts.  Again, I solicit your feedback! 
 

PLEASE MAKE A SPECIAL EFFORT TO COME TO at least ONE OF THE TWO HOLY SERVICES 

You will be edified and your preparation for Easter Morning will be hugely enhanced. 

The Christ Church choir will sing at both services, and we thank them for this gift of time and devotion 

  Yours in Christ, Fr. John 
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VOLUNTEERS 
Looking for a way to serve?  Contact the Parish Coordinator (366-3471) to become an Usher. 
  
COFFEE HOUR SIGN-UPS  
Don’t forget that Coffee Hour Sign-ups are still available!  Nothing fancy, as simple as donuts, 
cookies, coffee, and juice!  It’s about the fellowship more than the food! 
  
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
The preschool class meets on Sunday mornings at 9:45am in the Christian Education 
classrooms.  During this time, a discussion group for parents will be held each week in the Library. 
  
GREETERS 
The Outreach Committee is looking for couples or individuals to be greeters for Sunday mornings.  
It would only mean starting at 10:15 to smile, shake hands, and encourage visitors to sign the 
guest book.  If you have not been contacted and would be willing to help, please call the Parish 
Office.  Don’t be shy, we need you! 
 
Nursery 
We are in need of a second paid nursery worker to comply with the Episcopal Church’s 
“Safeguarding God’s Children” policies.  If you know of anyone interested in the position, please 
contact the Parish Office and ask the individual to apply. 
 
UPCOMING/CURRENT EVENTS  
•Ongoing Outreach Projects:  Pop Tops for Ronald McDonald House.  Food for the Hungry. 
 

•Tuesday, March 12th –  Vestry meeting  in the parish hall, 6:30pm. 
 

•Saturday, March 16th – Volunteers are needed to help serve meals to those in need at the Soup 
Opera (located downtown at the corner of Quincy and Jackson Streets, just below the Fairmont 
Municipal Building) from 10:30am to 1:00pm.  Christ Church is scheduled to provide and serve the 
meals at the Soup Opera every third Saturday of the month.  Contact Kyle Hamilton (366-5148) for 
more information and to sign up to help.  
 

•Monday, March 18th –  Outreach meeting in the parish hall, 6:30pm. 
 

•Food For Thought – The 2013 Confirmation class is collecting food for the children of Watson 
Elementary School.  The donations serve to cover the children’s needs throughout the weekend 
break from school.  Donations may be left in the back of the church.  Individual 100% Fruit Juice 
Boxes (4-7 oz), Individual Organic Milk Boxes (8 oz), Individual Cereal Boxes (8-9 oz),Breakfast Bars 
(Nature Valley, Special K, Nutri-Grain, etc.), Individual Canned Fruit (No sugar added), Individual 
Pasta Meals (7.5 oz), Individual Beanie Weenies (7.75 oz), Individual Vienna Sausage (5 oz), 
Individual Pudding Cups (3.5 oz), Sun Chips, Pretzels, Baked Lays (1-1.5 oz) 
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She’s here!  Welcome, Kyiah Mackenzie Baker, 6lbs 13oz!   
Daughter of Kyle and Desiree Baker and granddaughter of 
Scott and Lisa Baker. 
 

    

Special Thank You to the ECM for making our Annual Pancake Supper a huge success! 

The Vestry has elected a new Junior Warden, Lisa Capsey-Baker! 

Condolences to 
Brad and Danielle Bane for the loss of her 

Uncle Clyde. 
   And to 

Marilyn Hlebinsky for the loss 
 of her daughter, Susan. 

 

May they rest in peace, and rise in glory. 

R. I. P. 

If you would like to make a donation to the Easter Memorial Flowers Fund, please fill out this form and return it in 
the collection plate or mail it with your check to:  Christ Episcopal Church, 824 Fairmont Avenue, Fairmont, WV  
26554.  
 
Your name (as you want it to appear in the Easter bulletin) 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In Memory of ________________________________________________________________________________ 
And/or 
In Thanksgiving for ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Congratulations! 

Easter Memorial Flowers: 
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Bible Study  
By Jim Kerr 
 

       All persons interested in an in-depth study of the Holy 
Bible are invited to our Wednesday, 11:00am fellowship and 
luncheon in the Patterson Parish Hall.  I will lead us through 
the pages of our Biblical quest of our Christian beginnings.  
Carolyn will serve a delightful noontime meal.  Warm and 
wonderful friendship will be enjoyed by all and we can be on 
our way by one o’clock.   
 

 

Church Contact List 
Website: www.fairmontepiscopal.com 
 

Interim Rector 
The Rev. John Kevern 
585.766.3768 
 

Parish Coordinator 
Michelle Sayers 
304.366.3471 
christchfmt@wvdsl.net 
 

Vestry 
 

Neal Hamilton, Sr. Warden 
304.366.0200 
neal01@live.com 
 
Barb Barkley  
304.366.7149 

bbbarlar@aol.com 
 

David Blake 

304.363.4765 

david.blake@asmnet.com 
 

Lisa Capsey-Baker, Jr. Warden 

304.363.7134 

slhmbaker@hotmail.com 

 
Christine Metheny 
304.366.2033 
methenyc@wvuhealthcare.com 
 
Anne Patterson 
304.368.0071 
apatterson@ma.rr.com 
 
Tara Steed 

304.296.5393 

tls.email@yahoo.com 
 

Toni Balenger (non-voting treasurer) 
304.363.7825 

nonatoniwv@yahoo.com 

 

 

Average Sunday Attendance 
February:   47 
 

Financial Report 
February Income:  $ 7,970 
February Expenses:  $ 11,607 
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Easter Sunday Breakfast and Egg Hunt 
By Chris Metheny 
 
We will need volunteers to bake egg casseroles (contact 
Barbara Barkley, 366.7149) and donate candy filled plastic eggs 
for the “seekers” (Contact Chris Metheny, 366.2033). 
 
Confirmation class will have a craft and game for seekers while 
hiders hide eggs.  Fun and Fellowship for all ! 

 

Daylight Saving Time 
Don’t forget to change your clocks on 10 Mar 13. 

 

Spring forward 

 



Date Service 

Eucharistic 

Ministers Lectors Acolytes Sacristans Ushers Counters 

3/3 

10:30am 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Jim K. 

Caroline C. 

Dede B. 

Nikki L. 

Nikki L. 

Emma B. 

Brett M. 

Team 3 

Purple 

Glenn B. 

Kent B. 

Toni B. 

Barb B. 

3/10 

10:30am 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Kyle H. 

Lisa C.-B. 

Kyle H. 

Joyce H. 

Catherine B. 

Leah M. 

Hunter B. 

Team 4 

Purple 

Steed-Marsh 

Family 

Tara S. 

Lisa C.-B. 

3/17 

10:30am 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Neal H. 

Jude M. 

Neal H. 

Alec W. 

Alec W. 

Abby W. 

Nicolas G. 

Team 1 

Purple 

Kent B. 

Lenin L. 

Neal H. 

Toni B. 

3/24 

10:30am 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Bruce H. 

Dot H. 

Bruce H. 

Dot H. 

Nikki L. 

Brett M. 

Team 2 

Red 

Baker 

Family 

David B. 

Chris M. 

3/28 

7:00pm 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Lisa C.-B. 

Jim K. 

Joyce H. 

Dede B. 

Hunter B. 

Nicolas G. 

Abby W. 

Team 3 

Red 

Baker 

Family 

Lisa C.-B. 

Chris M. 

3/29 

7:00pm 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Caroline C. 

Tara S. 

Tara S. 

Catherine B. 

Catherine B. 

Meredith M. 

Leah M. 

Team 4 

Red 

Glenn B. 

Tara S. 

Tara S. 

David B. 

3/31 

10:30am 

Holy 

Eucharist 

Barb B. 

Donna N. 

Barb B. 

Carrington R. 

Alec W. 

Abby W. 

Emma B. 

Team 1 

White 

Lenin L. 

Glenn B. 

Neal H. 

Barb B. 

If you cannot be at church on one of your appointed days, please make arrangements for a 
replacement.  Ushers should be in place at 10:15 to serve as greeters and provide assistance to those 
needing help.  Lectors can find their weekly readings at: http://www.lectionarypage.net/ 
 

Liturgical Assistants Calendar 

Christ Episcopal Church 
824 Fairmont Avenue 
Fairmont, WV  26554 

Facebook Fan?   
 
Visit/Join our group at: 
Christ Episcopal Church, Fairmont WV 
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